
 

OFFICIAL 

Item 7 – Written Response 

 

Officers agreed to check the specifics of the lease for electric vehicle charges and 

confirm whether there was a need to pay for parking if people were charging their 

vehicles in a car park. 

(raised by Cllr K Edwards) 

Response from Richard Hibbert:- 

Our contracts for providing public charging points on street or in Cheshire East car 

parks includes the following clause: 

Parking Fees 

Parking fees shall be waived in EV bays under this contract. All other aspects of TROs 
and parking orders associated with the bays shall be applicable. There is no 
expectation that users will pay two separate fees when charging their EV’s. 
---------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

Officers agreed to check whether the £88,433 allocated to Congleton Link Road 

included lighting as currently there were lamppost but no lighting  

(Raised by Cllr Chadwick) 

Response from Paul Griffiths:- 

I can confirm that the budget for the Congleton Link Road includes an allowance for 

the Streetlighting to be made live at two of the three roundabouts. The Street lighting 

at the third location (A34 roundabout) is now working. Orders have been raised with 

the electricity supplier and we are pushing for a connection date as soon as possible. 

-------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

 

 

 

 

 

 


